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NOTICE OF MEETING
EDUCATION, CHILDREN & YOUNG PEOPLE SCRUTINY PANEL

FRIDAY, 12 JANUARY 2018 AT 4.00 PM

CONFERENCE ROOM A - SECOND FLOOR, CIVIC OFFICES

Telephone enquiries to Lisa Gallacher, Local Democracy Officer 02392 834056
Email: lisa.gallacher@portsmouthcc.gov.uk

If any member of the public wishing to attend the meeting has access requirements, please 
notify the contact named above.

Membership

Councillor Neill Young (Chair)
Councillor David Tompkins (Vice-Chair)
Councillor Ben Dowling

Councillor Paul Godier
Councillor Suzy Horton
Councillor Will Purvis

Standing Deputies

Councillor Dave Ashmore
Councillor Alicia Denny
Councillor Gemma New

Councillor Matthew Winnington
Councillor Rob Wood

(NB This Agenda should be retained for future reference with the minutes of this meeting.)

Please note that the agenda, minutes and non-exempt reports are available to view online on 
the Portsmouth City Council website:  www.portsmouth.gov.uk

A G E N D A

1  Apologies for absence 

2  Declarations of Members' Interests 

3  Minutes of the Previous Meeting - 3 November 2017 (Pages 3 - 6)

RECOMMENDED that the minutes of the meeting held on 3 November 
2017 are confirmed and signed as a correct record.

Public Document Pack

http://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/
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4  A review into school attendance and part time timetables in Portsmouth 
(Pages 7 - 10)

The panel will be continuing their review into school attendance and part time 
timetables and will report back from their meetings with headteachers that 
took place in December.  

The panel will also receive a short presentation on a proposed new targeted 
approach to chronic non-attendance and will discuss the attached feedback 
that Portsmouth Parent Voice collected at two of their workshops last year on 
Elective Home Education.    

Members of the public are now permitted to use both audio visual recording devices and social 
media during this meeting, on the understanding that it neither disrupts the meeting nor records 
those stating explicitly that they do not wish to be recorded. Guidance on the use of devices at 
meetings open to the public is available on the Council's website and posters on the wall of the 
meeting's venue.
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EDUCATION, CHILDREN & YOUNG PEOPLE SCRUTINY PANEL 
 
Minutes of the meeting of the Education, Children & Young People Scrutiny 
Panel held on Friday, 3 November 2017 at 4.00 pm at the Civic Offices, 
Portsmouth 
 

Present 
 

 Councillor Neill Young (in the Chair) 
 David Tompkins 

Ben Dowling 
Suzy Horton 
Will Purvis 

 
Officers 
Alison Jeffery, Director of Children, Families and 
Education 
Julia Katherine, Head of Inclusion  
Neil Stevenson, Admissions, Attendance, Exclusions 
& Reintegration Service Manager. 

6. Apologies for absence (AI 1) 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Godier and Helen 
Reeder, TLP representative.  Apologies for lateness were received from 
Councillor Horton.   
 

7. Declarations of interest (AI 2) 
 
Councillor Dowling declared a personal interest as his company Unloc 
Learning Limited is responsible for facilitating the Council of Portsmouth 
Students on behalf of multiple Portsmouth schools. 
 

8. Minutes of the previous meeting - 11 July 2017 (AI 3) 
 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the Education, Children and Young 
People Scrutiny Panel held on 11 July 2017 be confirmed and signed as 
a correct record.   
 

9. New topic for review - School Attendance and part time timetables (AI 4) 
 
The Director of Children, Families and Education explained that the council 
has a broad strategy for increasing school attendance and a very clear 
protocol in place covering decisions to place children or young people on a 
reduced timetable.  She said she had written to all schools at the beginning of 
term to confirm this protocol, reminding them that children should not be on 
part time timetables for longer than 6 weeks.  The objective of the review 
would be for the panel to look at how the council and schools, and other 
partners can work together to minimise the use of part time timetables and 
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whether the policy is working.  It will also look at good practice across the city. 
After a brief discussion if was agreed to amend this objective to: 'To explore 
the appropriate use of part time timetables, how children on part time 
timetables are supported to resume full time attendance as early as possible 
and consider how to minimise the use of part time timetables'.   
 
In response to a question from Councillor Tompkins about the evidence 
around the effectiveness or otherwise of home schooling, the Director of 
Children, Families and Education said that the local authority does not have 
the right to enter home to check on children who are home schooled.  It might 
be possible to use the pupil level data held by the DFE to analyse success in 
terms of GCSE results. Members of the panel pointed out, however, that 
parents of home schooled children would not necessarily agree that success 
should be judged in these terms. It was agreed that the object of exploring the 
reasons parents chose to home educate should be simply to ensure that they 
were not choosing this option because they felt pressured or constrained, 
rather than to reach a view on the merits of home education as such. The 
panel were surprised about how little monitoring takes place for home 
schooled pupils.   
 
Evidence gathering 
Councillor Young said that he felt it would be good to get a different 
perspective and go out into schools to talk to head teachers and inclusion 
leads about attendance.  Panel members agreed with this approach; officers 
were asked to suggest to the panel which schools would be best to visit.  
 
Councillor Purvis said it would be good to find a mechanism to encourage 
evidence contributions from children currently on part time timetables.  The 
Director of Children, Families and Education suggested that it  would be 
possible to seek views from young people through services working with 
them, such as early help or social workers, or  keyworkers at their school.  
With regard to comments from parents, the panel felt that parents may be 
reluctant to attend a focus group.  The Director of Children, Families and 
Education said that she could put a call out to parents, for example through 
the Parent and Carer Board, to seek views on school attendance issues.  
With regard to the initial evidence gathering session, it was agreed that the 
panel should be divided up to visit early years setting, primary schools and 
secondary schools.  Their chair asked members which phase they would be 
most interested in visiting.   
 
The panel agreed the following councillors would visit the below school 
settings: 
Early Years setting 
Councillor David Tompkins 
Councillor Paul Godier 
 
Primary schools 
Councillor Suzy Horton 
Councillor Ben Dowling 
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Secondary schools  
Councillor Neill Young 
Councillor Will Purvis  
 
As Councillor Godier had given his apologies for this meeting, he would be 
notified outside of the meeting that he had been asked to attend visits to early 
year's settings.   
 
The Director of Children, Families and Education said it would be sensible for 
panel members to visit two schools each. The meetings would be with the 
headteacher and inclusion leads at the school. Rob Sanders, Deputy Director 
of Education for the Anglican diocese said he could liaise with any church 
schools that the panel wanted to visit.   
 
It was agreed that ideally these visits would take place before the end of the 
winter term. Prior to this the Director of Children Families and Education, 
along with her officers would send a letter to the chosen schools prior to the 
visits to explain the purpose of the visit.  She would also draft a set of 
questions for members to ask at each of the visits.  The visits would 
essentially be for the panel to establish what the council can do to support 
schools on school attendance and part time timetables and to understand the 
challenges they are facing.  These would be circulated for agreement by the 
panel before the visits take place. Where good practice is found this can be 
shared more widely with schools.   
 
Neil Stevenson, Admissions, Attendance, Exclusions & Reintegration Service 
Manager added that it would be possible to seek further input from  schools 
through the regular meetings between the Education Department and school 
inclusion leads..   
 
Next meeting  
The Chair felt it would be helpful for the next meeting in January to receive a 
presentation from the relevant officers on each of the objectives.  
Also at the January meeting the feedback from the school visits can be 
shared and discussion take place regarding obtaining further evidence from a 
focus group.   
 
RESOLVED that the scoping document be agreed subject to the 
amendment to the second objective: 
'To explore the appropriate use of part time timetables, how children on 
part time timetables are supported to resume full time attendance as 
early as possible and consider how to minimise the use of part time 
timetables'.   
 
 
The meeting concluded at 4.50 pm. 
 

  

Councillor Neill Young 
Chair 
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Home Education Feedback 19/03/17 

19 attended 

80% knew about the local offer website 

Majority of parents had children with anxiety issues and ASD. 

We had a mixture of parents: 

- Considering home education 

- Who had just started home educating 

- Who were experienced home educator 

 

Main comments: 

Parents valued the opportunity to find out about support and information. A few have 

since joined Home education groups in the city. 

Parents felt they had to home educated due to lack of provision, difficulties getting 

the school to help, children who were excluded or on part-time time-table, difficulties 

in getting an EHCP. 

Parents were looking for funding for tutoring. 

They also reported how better life was without the stress of having to deal with a 

difficult school/SENCO. Although hard work, the best decision they ever made. 

Parents would like clarity around exams centres for older children. 

Until school environment is addressed, children with sensory issues won’t be able to 

access mainstream education. 

Since unable to get help from CAMHS or school, easier to educate at home. Feeling 

abandoned.  

Local schools are not appropriate for all children. 
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Home Education Report Saturday 17th June 2017 

The Home Education Update Session took place on a Saturday morning, 

and was a follow-up to the Home Education Workshop that was on 

Saturday 18th March 2017. 

The session was attended by 12 parents (10 female, 2 male) with varying 

experiences and/or interest in home education. 

We received 9 completed a feedback forms, the results of which are; 

1). Why did you choose to home educate (lack of support in school, anxiety 

issues…)? 

o Lack of school support / understanding / adapt to SEN needs 

o Increased bullying, anxiety, stress, self-harm, insomnia 

o Failure of mainstream school to meet needs 

o Refused a statement 

o No suitable schools 

o Pressure from assessments / targets 

o No choice / no other option 

 

2). Would you consider for your child to return to school if the right help and 

support was in place? 

 

3). What would the ideal provision be for your child’s needs to be met? 

o The environment (x 2) 
o Being around children with similar needs (x 2) 
o Qualified teachers (x3) 
o SEN school 
o Somewhere that sees my child as an individual (x2) 
o Adapted curriculum (x2) 
o Smaller class size (x3) 
o Understanding my child’s needs  
o Budgets to help with resources 
o Active learning 
o Allow to use computer, don’t force to write (x2) 
o 1:1 support  
o Schools to listen to parents 

4

2

3

Yes No Maybe
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4). Are you getting the right support in your role of home educator?  

 
 

5). Have you joined home education support groups since we last met? 

 

6). What help do you feel you need (financial, support…) to enable you and 

your child on a daily basis? 

o Financial support / funding (x 5) 

o Support groups 

o Social acceptance (x2) 

o Not feeling over looked 

7). Any other comments? 

o Home education is the best thing I’ve done for my child 

o Need more information about teaching at GCSE level (x2) 

o The home education network in Portsmouth is fantastic 

o Thank you! 

2

3
5

Yes No Not Started Yet

6

3

Yes No
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